Easter People Raise Your Voices!
“Every day to us is Easter, with its resurrection song.” – William James
Happy Easter to all of you. And I remind you that we are an Easter people. We live in the hope of salvation and resurrection through Jesus Christ! Amen! And don’t forget, Easter isn’t over. We are in the season of Easter that ends on Pentecost Sunday, June 4th. So we have six more Sundays of Easter!
And what a wonderful Easter Sunday we had too. The choir was outstanding in our first two services and our worship band in our modern service always helps lead us in worship to God. We are a blessed people! In fact, our Easter Sunday attendance was 769 people, which is a 9% increase over the year before. Our year-to-date average worship attendance is at 417 people per Sunday (If you exclude New Year’s Day, it would be 427). We are at about a 5% increase over last year. What a blessing that God is growing us as a church. 
I hope you will continue to faithfully pray for our church as we add a 2nd traditional service starting August 27th. It’s a lot of work to start a new service! But it is worth it, because we have a message of salvation and hope that the world needs to hear.
And not only do people need to hear this message, but as Easter people, we should live differently than the rest of the world. Love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, generosity, faithfulness, gentleness and self-control should rule our lives as Christians. Does it? Too often we let the circumstances of the world rule our minds and hearts, instead of being ruled by Jesus. I remind you again, “every day to us is Easter, with its resurrection song.” 
I look forward to seeing you on Sunday.
Blessings,

Rick Enns
revrick@firstchurchcanyon.com
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